
The Corporation of the Township of Southgate 

By-law Number 2024-043 
 

being a by-law to appoint a Municipal Bylaw Enforcement Officer for 
the Township of Southgate in accordance with Section 55 of The 

Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 
 
Whereas Section 55 of the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019, 
S.O 2019, c.1 Sched. 1 authorizes Council of any municipality to 
appoints Municipal Law Enforcement Officers who shall be peace officers 
for the purposes of enforcing by-laws of the municipality; and 
 
Whereas Section 227 of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c. 25, 
authorizes Councils to pass by-laws for appointing such officers and 
employees as may be necessary for the purposes of the Corporation, for 
carrying into effect the provisions of any by-law of the Council; and  
 
Whereas the Council of The Corporation of the Township of Southgate 
deems it necessary to appoint Municipal Enforcement Officers for the 
Township of Southgate for the purpose of enforcing municipal bylaws, 
 
Now therefore be it resolved that the Council of The Corporation of 
the Township of Southgate enacts as follows: 
 

1. That Hannah Coombs be appointed as a Municipal By-law 
Enforcement Officer for the Township of Southgate; and  
 

2. That by-law 2023-112 is hereby repealed and replaced with this 
by-law; and 
 

3. That this by-law shall come into force and effect on the date of 
passage hereof.  
 

 
Read a first, second and third time and finally passed this 30th 
day of April, 2024. 
 
 

 
_________________________ 

Brian Milne – Mayor 
 
 
 

_________________________ 
Lindsey Green - Clerk 

  


